
Fall is Time to Control Lawn Weeds and Fertilize 
 
Even though we didn’t get enough rain last week to be a true drought buster, we did 
receive enough moisture to get the cool season broadleaf weeds to germinate. My 
residence is in the far southern portion of Neosho county, and my lawn had been brown 
as brown could be for several months. However, I did notice over the weekend that the 
fescue was trying to green up and there were little green weeds poking through the soil. It 
was henbit! 
 
Cool season broadleaf weeds such as henbit, dandelions and chick weed all germinate in 
the cool moist periods of September and October. It was actually a bit delayed this year 
because of the dry conditions. They overwinter as small plants, barely visible unless you 
get down close to the ground to look. Once warm weather arrives in the spring, the plants 
grow rapidly and flower.   
 
Fall control is ideal for these cool season broadleaf weeds. The weeds are storing food in 
their roots and will send a leaf applied herbicide to their roots as well. The herbicides will 
translocate to the roots and will kill the plants from the roots up. These plants are also 
small and easily controlled right now. 
 
There are several products on the market that are effective on these fall germinating 
weeds. Herbicides such as 2,4-D or combination products that contain 2,4-D, MCCP and 
Dicamba, sold under the trade names of Trimec, Weed-B-Gon, or Weed-Out, can be 
used. A product called Weed Free Zone is also an option. It contains the three active 
ingredients mentioned above plus carfentrazone.   
 
Newly planted lawns should not be treated with any herbicide until the new grass 
seedlings have been mowed two or three times depending on the product. Read and 
follow label directions closely. 
 
Herbicide drift can be a problem during the spring when warm temperatures prevail along 
with winds. The cooler fall temperatures and the dormant state of most plants reduce this 
problem considerably, making it an ideal time for application. 
 
As we enter November, it is also the time to give cool-season lawns the last nitrogen 
application of the season. Why November? November is a good time because it will 
really help the grass next spring.  As the top growth slows due to the cool temperatures in 
November, grass plants continue making food (carbohydrates). Carbohydrates that are 
not used in growth are stored in the crown and other storage tissues in the plant. These 
reserves help the turfgrass green up earlier in the spring and sustain growth into May 
without the need for early spring nitrogen application.   
 
How much fertilizer should you apply? One to 1½ pounds of actual nitrogen per 1,000 
square feet of lawn area is sufficient. A quick nitrogen carrier such as urea or ammonium 
sulfate should be used. 
 
Weed control is going to be more important this year than ever because our turf has taken 
such a hit from the drought. Because some of the turf may have actually died out, it 



makes the perfect opportunity for weeds to take over. Take action now to have a 
beautiful, weed-free lawn next spring!   
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